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President’s Corner
July  2013

Hello Fellow  NCoCC Members,

In last month’s newsletter, I told
you that it would be my last
President’s Corner, but Kathleen
says that I am still the President
through the end of June.  So, I get do do one more and here it is.

In contrast to May, June has been a relatively quiet month.  On June
22nd, a group of our members went to the Bob Stall Chevrolet in La
Mesa for their Grand Re-opening Car Show.  This essentially was the
Endless Summer show that did not occur in October because of their
remodeling.  It was a very nice, low key show and it was great to
support Bob Stall who has been our sponsor for many years.  Then on
June 15th, many of us went back to Bob Stall Chevrolet for a hosted
lunch from Phil’s BBQ.  The food was great and they created a really
nice atmosphere with music and raffle give-aways.  They also had a very
nice display in the showroom of Vettes from the different generations.
On behalf of NCoCC, Gary and Sharon Wood displayed their 1960
Convertible and Jan Houshar displayed his 1969 Coupe.

By the time this newsletter is published, we will have had a party at the
Toomey’s residence (which will also be the Past President’s Picnic).
Knowing Rick and Renee, I am certain the the party will be great and we
will all have had a wonderful time.  I would also like to thank Rick and
Renee in advance for hosting the party.  It is always a lot of work to put
on a party for a lot of people and I really appreciate them taking it on
and allowing me to combine the Past President’s Picnic with their event.

Well, that’s all for this month and for me as the President’s Corner
writer.  Please remember to visit our Club website at www.ncocc.com
for additional info about upcoming events.  Also, please remember that
our next Business Meeting will be on Tuesday, July 9th and we will be
officially welcoming our new Board as they take over leadership of the
Club.  Finally, we will have a guest appearance by John Dooley of the
USO and will be presenting him with a check for $4,831 from our Club
for the monies that we raised at Plastic this year.

All the best,
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July Birthdays

Donn Austin  14

Lynn Grindstaff 17

Dawn Frank  18

Ruth Harwell  21

Renee Toomey 23

Membership Anniversaries

Wayne & Marilyn Osborne 15 years

60 Years of Cool

General Motors design chief, Bill Mitchell, loved the Corvette Super Sport race car so much that
he rescued it from the crusher, re-skinned it, and went racing as a privateer.  The wheelbase
grew to 92 inches, and power improved to 315 horses in the process.  Dick Thompson raced it
in the Sports Car Club of America's C-Modified class in 1959 and '60 and won the champion-
ship that second year.  The Stingray eventually added "Corvette" badges and went on the show
circuit as a concept car in 1961.  It will always be remembered as a great racer and the precursor
to 1963 to 1967 Corvette styling.



4

Club Events Calendar

July 2013

   9 NCoCC Business Meeting.  Dinner will be provided.
The Well Church.  7:00pm

14 NCoCC Awards/Appreciation Dinner

30 NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

 August

     13 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     22  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

September

     10 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     26  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

October

      8 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     24  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

November

     12 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     28  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm

December

     10 NCoCC Business Meeting.  The Well Church.  7:00pm
     26  NCoCC Board Meeting.  Coco’s in Poway.  7:00pm
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Monthly CLub Event

Annual
Awards/Apprec iat ion

Dinner

Ju ly  14th

P l ea se  j o i n  u s . . .
Annua l  Awa rd s /App re c i a t i o n  D i nne r  a t  t he  O l d  Spaghe t t i  F a c t o r y  i n
San  Ma r co s .   Se l e c t i on s  a r e :   Baked  La sagna ,  Ch i c ken  Pa rm ig i ana ,
o r  Rav i o l i  ( v ege t a r i an ) .   The  p r i c e  i s  $15 .00  pe r  pe r son  due  on  o r
be f o r e  t he  J u l y  9 t h  Bus i ne s s  Mee t i ng .   P l e a se  l e t  J ay  Kope l ow i t z

know  you r  s e l e c t i on  by  t h i s  t ime  a l s o .

A t  t h i s  po i n t  i n  t ime ,  we  have  49  peop l e  s i gned  up .   Ca r avan  w i l l
mee t  a t  No r t h  Coun t y  F a i r ,  no r t h  o f  B J ’ s ,  a t  3 :45  p .m .  and  depa r t
f o r  t he  sho r t  d r i v e  a t  4 :00  p .m .   O the r s  w i l l  mee t  a t  t he  venue  a t

4 :30  p .m .   D i nne r  t o  s t a r t  a t  5 :15  p .m .
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Photography by:
Bob Brown

Bob Stall
Chevrolet

Celebrates our Grand Reopening
With the

Bob Stall Chevrolet Corvette Show
Hosted By

Corvettes of San Diego

Congratulations to Gary and Sharon Wood for winning
a trophy for their 1960 Corvette, and to Bob Hurst
for winning a blue ribbon for his 1950 Chevy!
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Sam Rindskopf & Pat Kutyla
with Liz Brown

Lynn and Sandy Mayer

Liz & Bob Brown

Jeff & Jocelyn Brandon

Mark & Amanda Harwell
Wayne & Marilyn Osborne

Rick & Renee Toomey

Dave & Kathleen Regenhardt
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Photography by:
Kathleen Regenhardt
and Bob Brown

Cinnamon roll time!

Congratulations Laura!
She won the People’s Choice

Award!

Wait a minute that’s not Laura!

Look at what some of our
members had entered in

the Fair!

Marilyn Osborne ~~
Three items entered in
Decorative Arts & Crafts.  She
Won Honorable Mention on her
Stool and the San Diego Brush
Whackers Donated Award and First
Place from the Fair for her sled.

Heather Grindstaff ~~
Two items entered in Photography;
Pointe Vecchio and Art of the
Street.
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Recently, Bob Stall Chevrolet extended an invitation  to the three Corvette Clubs
that it sponsors; North County Corvette Club, Corvettes Owners Club of San Diego,
and Corvettes of San Diego.  Many members of the North County Corvette Club were
able to attend this invitation for a barbeque lunch.

This special event was held to highlight their remaining 2013 Corvettes.  Everyone
got to eat Phil’s BBQ and got two raffle tickets.  Two of our club member’s cars were
        on display inside the showroom; Jan Houshar’s 1969 Corvette and Gary and
        Sharon Wood’s 1960 Corvette.

        A live band played throughout the event and Dave Regenhardt spoke on behalf
of our club.

Sharon Wood

Photography by:
Sharon Wood



11

Hey Joe Steinmetz!

In 1953 before the release of the Corvette, Chevrolet had designed a new emblem
for its new sports car.   This emblem had two flags with crossed shafts.  One flag was
the familiar checkered flag and the other was the American flag.  However, this
created a problem.  Ten years prior, Congress had passed the National Flag Code
into law (Public Law 77-623 chapter 435) and one of it provisions prohibits the US
Flag from being used “for advertising purposes.”  Only one example of the original
emblem exists today and it can be found in the Corvette Museum in Blowing Green,
Kentucky.

Not wanting to break federal law, Chevy began looking within the company history
for a replacement for Old Glory.  While researching the company’s founder, Louis
Chevrolet, the idea arose that maybe a family crest would yield a suitable flag or
emblem.  Since this search did not produce a replacement, the powers that be then
decided since the word “Chevrolet” has its origins in France, they would use the
French symbol for purity -  the Fleur-de-lis.

Tim Murray

Trivia:  Which Corvette generation does not have the Fleur-De-lis?
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Party Time!

Photography by:
Kathleen Regenhardt
and Bob Brown

Past President (almost),
Jay Kopelowitz serving up
the Tri-tip.

Thank You!
To our host and hostess,
Rick and Renee Toomey.
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Past President’s Picnic
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Our Club
Club members enjoy planned trips, car shows, fun runs, auto
rallies, and a host of social and Corvette-related events,
including a Holiday Party, an Annual Awards Dinner, and the
NCoCC Plastic Fantastic all Corvette Show at Seaport Village.
We support local communities in the San Diego County area by
participating in special event parades and high school
homecoming events.  Our members also devote a time, energy,
and resources in supporting our club charity, the USO (United
Services Organization).

Meetings
Business Meetings are held the second Tuesday of every month
at 7:00 p.m. in The Well Church Meeting Room located at
13604 Midland Road, Poway, CA.  We always welcome and
encourage guests to attend our meetings and to participate in our
club sponsored events.

For a map of our meeting location, please go to our web site at
www.ncocc.com.

Membership
Membership is open to anyone at least 18 years of age who
owns or leases a Corvette.  Applicants must attend two business
meetings and participate in one club event before becoming a
member.

Membership in NCoCC entitles you to:

A membership card for you and your significant other.
Discounts on parts and service at participating dealers (Bob
Stall and others).
A club T-shirt.
A name tag.
A newsletter via Email and/or the web site.

Members are expected to attend Business Meetings, maintain
current dues, and support the club by serving on committees and
participating in club events.  Initiation fee is $25.  Dues are paid
in advance: $75 for one year.

We hope this short introduction is helpful.  If you have any
questions, please contact us via email: info@ncocc.com.

NCoCC Cruise News

Editor:  Kathleen Regenhardt

Contributors:
Bob Brown
Jay Kopelowitz
Tim Murray
Terry Thompson
Sharon Wood

Email submission for the newsletter no
later than the 23rd of every month!
Kregen@san.rr.com


